
Kingston Duplicate Bridge Club Inc 

Board Meeting February 23, 2021 at 5:00 

On Zoom 

Minutes 

 

 

Present: Jock, Brian, Anne, Suzanne, Charlie, Kathy, Don, Terry 

Regrets, John 

Guest: Sharon Boal, Unit Rep 

 

 

1. Approval of Agenda         Attached 

Moved by Suzanne, seconded by Kathy. Approved 

2. Approval of Minutes  

Moved by Charlie, seconded by Anne. Approved 

3. Welcome new members  

Jock welcomed our new members Suzanne, Kathy and Don. 

4. Special request by unit rep for discussion about new club in Kingston – Sharon 

Sharon notified us that there is a new club in Kingston. This club was formed during the 

covid pandemic and therefore is not allowed to hold virtual games.  Bridge 21 welcomed 

them to play in their games. There is a 15% guest limit. It was noted that the unit 

website is not up to date.  Our members who want to find out about unit games, 

activities and income statements cannot find it on the website. The unit is advocating 

caution making contract arrangements with hotels etc. re the regionals/sectionals but 

advocating clubs protect their preferred dates. The unit is offering a grassroots fund for 

promotions.  Restrictions apply.  Sharon noted that the monthly unit games are in 

support of youth development and travel. The I/N games are well attended and our 

members may benefit from playing in a larger group.    Bridge 21 hosts all unit games.  

Sharon is to check if we would be allowed to hold a unit game online.  KDBC will wait to 

hear back from Sharon before we make a decision on unit games. 

 

 

5. Unit rep correspondence – Sharon 

There are 4 area reps in our unit.  They are not assigned to certain areas or do they 

represent any one club. Unit 192 has 4 representatives chosen from Kingston, Arnprior, 

Renfew, Ottawa. 

 

 

 

6. Treasurer’s Report – Anne       Attached 

• We had a good month in Jan despite the reduced fees.  The Sage program has been 

repaired at a cost of $250.  Bob, our previous social chair was given a $250 advance to 



purchase food. Anne will approach Bob to return the money.  We also have a Union Gas 

deposit $410. The amount that may be refunded could be less. 

There is an outstanding check from many years back that has not been cashed. Anne 

searched for more information but could not find any record of a cheque for that 

amount. Anne removed it and added the amount to the income statement. Hamish 

opened a bank account for the 2020 regional.  The Board had previously agreed to keep 

the account active for the next regional.  

Anne made a motion to close the regional account, seconded by Brian, carried.  

Brian has not retrieved the $500 deposit for the sectional tournament from the 

Portuguese Club.  Brian will contact them.  There is an outstanding bill of $493 for costs 

related to a teacher certification in 2018.   Terry will search the minutes for information.  

We will discuss procedures for travel and certification approval at our next meeting.  

 

 

7. Signing authorities at the TD Bank 

Moved by Anne, seconded by Charlie to increase the number of signing officers to 

four. Any two of the following four together will have signing authority. Carried 

Treasurer, Anne Herfst 
Club Manager, Terry Demers 
President, Jock Devonshire 
Vice-president, Brian Moorby 
 
 

8. Insurance information –Anne 

Bill had asked our insurance broker, Mark Vanderhorst, from McDougall UCC Insurance 
Brokers, if we should be increasing the value of our contents coverage. Right now, we 
are paying $175/year for $38,000 of content coverage. If we were to increase the 
content value to $80,000 the new premium would $375/year. To make the change to 
the contents coverage, he needs the address of the storage location and the estimated 
value of the contents at each location. Items that are stored at various members' 
locations would not be covered in our policy keeping in mind that there is a $1000 
deductible. Charlie assembled the list which came to a total replacement value of 
$86,000. 
 
Anne contacted Mark to let him know that we no longer lease a clubhouse space, only 
space for storage. As a result, he said that he would be able to remove coverage for 
sewer backup and coverage for loss of $50,000 profit as well as reduce our general 
liability from $5M to $2M. This would reduce our insurance costs but may not be 
enough to cover the increase as a result of the increase in content value. 
The policy is up for renewal in July but the changes may be made before. 
 

 



9. Club Manager’s Report -Terry      Attached 

KDBC awards event will take place on Saturday, March 20th. 

Suzanne made a motion to issue free plays to all club champions January-March, 70% 

and ABC winners and any top rank in unit or district races. 

Seconded by Brian. Carried. 

The maximum limit for the ABC award is now set at 750 masterpoints. Both players 

must have under 750 masterpoints to qualify for the list. 

The Dennis Johnston Team game will take place in April. 

Tammy suggested we hold a 1000+ masterpoint game.  Terry to check if this is possible.   

 

10. I/N Report – Suzanne        Attached 

The I/N newsletter is a big success.  Thanks to Elaine for her help. Friday I/N game 

numbers remain low so we will have a trial period from now until the end of March to 

change the masterpoint limit of the game from 0-499 to 0-299.  Some players still do not 

have their convention cards filled in on BBO.  Terry to contact Diane at Seaway since this 

included some of her players. The directors will monitor the game and advise players 

who do not have a convention card available to do so after the game is completed. 

Suzanne checks to see who does not have their card filled in when she plays and calls 

them to see if they need help.  All board members are invited to do the same. 

Suzanne, Terry and Kathy will work on setting up a partnership option on Facebook for 

the I/Ns. 

 

 

11. Request to join club in Portugal – Charlie     Attached 

The board agreed to the request to join the club.  Charlie will set up. 

 

 

12. Convention cards on BBO covered in I/N report 

 

 

13. Forming a Promotions Committee – Jock 

Terry will send out information and a request for members who are interested in 

forming and working on a promotions committee. 

 

 

14. Notification to Ontario Government of new members including addresses, change in 

number of Board members and club’s new temporary address. Carryover 

 

 

15. Charity Chair. Request volunteer from membership. 

Terry will send out information. 



 

 

16. Carryover 

a.) Phone and internet charges revisit in April 

 

 

17. Adjournment and date for next meeting  

Moved by Suzanne 

Meeting adjourned at 7:15. Our next meeting set for March 23 at 5:00 on Zoom. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

----------------------------------------                   ---------------------------------------------- 

President, Jock Devonshire   Secretary, Terry Demers 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 
Kingston Duplicate Bridge Club Inc 

Board Meeting February 23, 5:00 

Agenda 

 

 

 

 

 

1. Approval of Agenda – Jock 

2. Approval of Minutes – Jock 

3. Welcome new members – Jock   

4. Special request by unit rep for discussion about new club in Kingston – Sharon 

5. Unit rep correspondence - Sharon 

6. Treasurer’s Report – Anne 

7. Signing authorities at TD Bank 

There will be 4 Board members with signing authority: 
Treasurer, Anne Herfst 
Club Manager, Terry Demers 
President, Jock Devonshire 
Vice-president, Brian Moorby 

 

8. Insurance information – (see below) Anne 

9. Club Manager’s Report (robot game, awards event, Dennis Johnston Team Game) - 

Terry 

10. I/N Report – Suzanne 

11. Request to join club in Portugal - Charlie 

12. Convention cards on BBO 

13. Forming a Promotions Committee – Jock 

14. Notification to Ontario Government of new members including addresses, change in 

number of Board members and club’s new temporary address. 

15. Charity Chair. Request volunteer from membership. 

16. Carryover 

b.) Phone and internet charges revisit in April 

17. Adjournment and date for next meeting – Jock 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

Charlie’s Request  
From: Manuel Capucho <tiles1951@gmail.com> 
Sent: January 23, 2021 1:42 PM 
To: cmw1939@hotmail.com <cmw1939@hotmail.com> 
Cc: Pedro Durão <pmigueldurao@netcabo.pt> 
Subject: Centro de Bridge de Lisboa 

  
Dear M 
 
We just restarted an old bridge club in Lisbon ( the only one..) with 110 shareholders all with the same 
number of shares. 
 
Our members include almost all of the best players in Lisbon but also a large number of social bridge 
players. 
 
Our aim is to increase the practice of the competitive and social bridge. 
 
Now we are close  for repairs and redecorations  and, as soon as the Covid situation allows, we will 
open. 
 
We have about 430 sq meters in the center of Lisbon and our club will be open for teaching and 
tournaments all the afternoons until late night 
 
 We are looking for agreements of reciprocity with similar clubs all over the world, in order to offer and 
receive, for members of each one, when travelling, the same conditions in terms of prices and of our 
members. 
 
It's mainly a way to feel at home when a bridge player visits a foreign country and looks for a local 
bridge club and be welcome. 
 
We already have agreements with the following bridge clubs: 
 
Clube de Bridge d Porto – c 
Madrid – Club Eurobridge - NH Eurobuiding – Ana Frances 
Madrid – Club Vergara (Fito Martinez) 
Barcelona – Bridge House (Juanito Pons) 
Montpellier – Bridge Club Comédie – Thibault Sirvan-Delmas 
Casablanca e Marrocos – Jean Hayet 
Copenhaga – Blakset Bridge Center- Knut Blakset 
Milão tarde- CIrcolo Volta - ADSD II Bridge- Steve Hamaoui 
Milão noite – Nuova Canottieri Olona - ADSD II Bridge Steve Hamaoui 
Rio de Janeiro – Bridge Clube de Rio de Janeiro 
São Paulo – Bridge Clube de São Paulo 
 

mailto:tiles1951@gmail.com
mailto:cmw1939@hotmail.com
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We will be delighted to do same same with your prestigious club 
 
Friendly 
Manuel de Orey Capucho 

 
 

 
Club Manager Report - February 23, 2021 

 

Our virtual games started off with the highest table count to date – 416 tables (the previous number 

was 362.  That’s a nice start to a new year. 

 

So far, we have had only positive response to the robot game coming up Saturday, February 27.  25 

players have said they would play.  I will send out information about the robot convention card and how 

to register to our members. 

 

Members have sent in recommendations for the Noreen Sugarman and Ken Allan award. We will hold a 

special Zoom awards game to present the awards including winners of the 70% and ABC clubs, and 

mention unit and district race finalists. Should we offer a free play to all winners?  Saturday March 6, 

March 20 or Thursday evening March 18th all work.  We have the game first and then the presentations. 

 I am concerned with the ABC award in online games.  Since the games are smaller, the average of the 

pair is used and robots are included we are now getting some players with higher levels of masterpoints 

placing in the “C” category.  I think we should restrict all winners to a maximum of 1000 points.  

  

The ACBL has worked with BBO to set up team games for the virtual clubs.  Greg Coles in the roundtable 

advised that the games are not stratified but this should be corrected by March.  If so I would like to 

hold our Dennis Johnston team game on Saturday, March 13 tentatively at 1:15 depending on director 

availability.  Should we allow robots (they could only be on the open side)?  Would 2 I/Ns be able to pair 

with a set of robots? Would they qualify? What is the maximum point count for the I/N pair? 

BBO has started charging service tax to players from certain states where service tax is in place.  At this 

point it does not affect Canadians but maybe soon. 

 

If we plan to host a 2022 regional, we should start working on it soon.  The Ambassador and other 

venues may be booked up once the city starts opening up. 

 

I have not yet sent out free membership notices.  It will be done soon.   

Also, the bylaws and notice to the Ontario government still must be done.  I will need addresses for all  

our Board members please.  

 

Thank you, 

Terry 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 Submitted by Suzanne Ryan, I/N Representative 

1. The I/N NEWSLETTER 

• A January I/N Newsletter was sent out to: 

• 62 I/N players on our roster and 98 I/N players not on our roster, on January 29th, for a total of 

160. 

Thanks to Elaine McDougall for her impressive assistance in preparing the newsletter. 

I had many positive comments from I/N players who enjoyed the newsletter and found it very 

helpful. 

 

2. 0-500 I/N GAME 

• The 0-500 Friday Game at 1:05 is often under-registered. 

• Since the Newsletter went out on Jan 29th there have been three Fridays, and 2 successful 0-500 

games. 

• There are roughly 25 players in the 300-500 category, some from the Seaway Club and some are 

guests. 

• I only have anecdotal comments from friends about the low attendance at this game. Some  

prefer competition in Open Game, some figure it will be poorly attended, so opt to register for 

Open Game. 

• What to do about this game? 

 

3. CONVENTION CARDS 

• Many I/N players have not correctly loaded their convention cards (altho’ they think they have!) 

I have checked during play, and have commented via Chat for players to call me for assistance.  I 

have had 1 call.   

• The YouTube video from Terry’s message to members is excellent and I have referred I/N 

players to that site. 

• This could be addressed in a second I/N Newsletter to I/N players. 

 

4. PARTNERSHIP OPTION ON FACEBOOK FOR I/N PLAYERS 

 

 



 



 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 



 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



TREASURER’S REPORT 

January 2021 

 

Bill transferred the Treasurer’s computer, printer and physical files as well as the Sage50 

accounting software to me and we completed some of the last transactions in January together. 

Prior to turning the books over, there was a problem with the Sage accounting database which 

cost $250 to correct. 

There are a number of amounts outstanding on the Balance Sheet: 

• Cookie/Food Draw $250 – Bob Fowkes has been contacted to return the draw 

• Union Gas Deposit $410. The amount that may be refunded could be less 

• Cheque not yet Cashed $395 – this balance has existed since 1 April 2018. Since this 

amount is not actually outstanding, I have removed it and credited miscellaneous 

expense in February. 

• A separate bank account for the Regional remains open with a balance of about $350. 

This was kept open in anticipation of it being used for the next Regional and because 

there were a number of blank cheques remaining for the account. There is a monthly 

service charge of $2 on this account. Since we do not have a date for the next Regional, I 

recommend closing the account. 

Bill had contacted our insurance broker to check our commercial insurance coverage since we 

are no longer leasing a clubhouse and have items in storage in two separate locations. The 

policy requires revision but the amount of the coverage change has yet to be determined. 

An appointment has been made at the bank to make the changes to the signing officers. 

I have prepared an Income Statement that shows both the month of January and the year-to-

date. The number of games online in January were high, resulting in a net income of $2,055 

despite the fact that the entry fee was lowered to $4 in the last week of the month. 

 

 

Anne Herfst 
Treasurer 
 

for Board Meeting on 23 Feb 2021 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 


